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2024 Year in Review

Zamora Fire Protection District has seen yet another uptick in calls for service in
comparison to previous years. This year, we are sitting at 187 calls as of 12/18/24. There are no
missed in-district calls to report for the 2024 calendar year.

Fire personnel and commissioners had a discussion in regards to apparatus and pony
motor maintenance plan, and we thought it would be a good idea to update our maintenance
plan in terms of oils and fluids to 1 year intervals. Air filters will get changed as needed due to
the harsh environments some of the apparatus’s face during grass fire season.

Our personnel count has dropped down to 14, as we had one member move away from
the area, however we are actively in the process of accepting a new member, and should have
our member count back up to 15 at the start of the year. We also had two probationary
members promote to firefighter 1 in the first quarter of 2024.

The community flood water sand pile was relocated from post office adjacent, to the
yard on the south side of the at bay. Here, the fire department will pour a concrete pad, and
install a canopy that will house the sand pile, to make sand bagging more user friendly for the
district personnel and fire personnel.

Our team has been working very well together, making strides during training and on
calls to put forth their best efforts and we look forward to continuing to provide a quality level
of support for our district and district neighbors in the coming year.

Regards,
Chase Covington

Fire Chief
Zamora Fire Protection District”



